Queensland Government

Cabinet – August 2021
Referral of sex work industry law reform to the Queensland Law Reform Commission
Attorney-General and Minister for Justice, Minister for Women and Minister for the Prevention of Domestic and Family Violence

1. The Palaszczuk Government has previously committed to referring the matter of sex work industry law reform to the Queensland Law Reform Commission (QLRC).
2. The QLRC, in accordance with the Terms of Reference, will be asked to recommend a framework for a decriminalised sex work industry in Queensland.
3. The QLRC’s report will be provided to the Attorney-General and Minister for Justice, Minister for Women and Minister for the Prevention of Domestic and Family Violence.
4. Cabinet approved the Terms of Reference for the Queensland Law Reform Commission to review and investigate the issue of regulating a decriminalised sex work industry in Queensland.
5. Attachments:
· Terms of Reference
